MINUTES ARE NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED BY THE TOWN BOARD

October 12, 2010

Chairman Brad Anderson called the hearing to order at 7:35 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, October 12,2010.  

Board members present were Brad Anderson, Mike Roberts, Denny Richardson, Tina Bee and Maureen Manore.  

Citizens present were Sally Baecker, Greg Baecker, Kathleen Plunket-Black, Bryce Black, Geoffrey Black, Martha OrHai,  Pat Sutterlin, Carl Morsbach, Gerald Reinhardt,  Donna Gates, Betsy Krajniak, Michael Albert, Richard McDermott, Randy and Audrey Richardson.  

Brad Anderson explained the rules of the hearing then opened the floor to comments.

Sally Baecker said that there was a problem with the hearing notice in the newspaper.  She read from the state statutes 66.1003(4)(d) the requirements of the notice.

Brad Anderson explained that since the Town has already had a public hearing and by law were not required to have another one the Board had considered this a more informal hearing.

Sally said that when a plan is changed or amended there has to be another public hearing.

Maureen Manore stated that the plan did not fall under that category, that was for plans that were adopted.

Sally Baecker also had an issue with 66.1003(4)(e)2, which states that a person that has a registered marketable nonmetallic mineral deposit under s. 295.20 needs to be notified 30 days prior to the public hearing in writing.

Mike Roberts made a motion to postpone the public hearing and Denny Richardson seconded.  The Chairman called for a roll call vote the results as follows; Denny Richardson-aye, Mike Roberts-aye, Brad Anderson-aye.  The hearing was postponed.

Time 7:53 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk

